
Forum for International Education on Marine Environment and Energy 
  

The Forum for International Education on Marine Environment and Energy was held on December 14 
(Saturday), 2013 at a hotel in Shanghai, China. This event has been held annually since FY2011 to 
promote academic exchange between the eight consortium universities. 

The event started with greetings by Shanghai Ocean University President Yudong Cheng and 
continued with an overall explanation of the Japan-China-Korea Exchange Project and progress report 
by Graduate School of Marine Science and Technology Dean Akio Okayasu. Afterwards, the consortium 
universities shared information about exchange related to the Japan-China-Korea Exchange Project and 
proposals regarding the content of the program. TUMSAT Executive Director (for Education and Student 
Support) Hiroo Ogawa gave the closing greetings to end the morning portion. After lunch, the afternoon 
featured mainly exchanges of opinions about the promotion of future exchange. Lively discussions took 
place, including specific proposals regarding exchange between the universities participating in the 
consortium.  

It is expected that academic and educational exchange will be further expanded and developed 
between the consortium universities in the future. 

 

 


